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Encl:  (1) MARINE CORPS SUICIDE PREVENTION SYSTEM PROCEDURES 
 
1.  Purpose.  Suicide Prevention in the Marine Corps is executed in 
accordance with references (a) through (s) and this NAVMC.  This NAVMC 
establishes procedures to support suicide prevention, intervention, 
and postvention efforts and to ensure consistency throughout the 
Marine Corps.  This NAVMC details the activities involved in the 
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Marine Corps Suicide Prevention System (MCSPS), which incorporates 
critical elements and resources to support suicide prevention, 
intervention, and postvention efforts. 
 
2.  Scope.  Commanders, Suicide Prevention Program Officers (SPPO); 
Suicide Prevention Program Coordinators (SPPC); Marines and Service 
Members attached to Marine commands (hereafter referred to as 
Marines); Operational Stress Control and Readiness (OSCAR) Program 
Specialists, Extenders, Team Members, and Mental Health Professionals 
(MHP); Navy Embedded Mental Health (EMH); Chaplains; Safety Officers; 
Installation Marine Corps Community Service (MCCS) assets; Embedded 
Preventive Behavioral Health Capability (EPBHC); Primary Prevention 
Integrators (PPI); and supporting organizations comply with the 
procedures contained in this NAVMC. 
 
3.  Information.  Manpower and Reserve Affairs (M&RA), Marine and 
Family Programs Division (MF), Behavioral Programs Branch, Suicide 
Prevention Capability (SPC) will update this NAVMC as necessary.  
Questions related to the content of this NAVMC must be directed to: 
M&RA, MF, Behavioral Programs Branch, SPC, 3280 Russell Road, Quantico 
VA 22134, (703) 784-9044, SMB_HQMCSPC@usmc.mil. 
 
4.  Applicability.  This NAVMC is applicable to the Active and Reserve 
Components. 
 
5.  Certification.  This NAVMC is effective the date signed. 
 
 
 

   M. C. BALOCKI 
   Director 
   Marine and Family 
   Programs Division 
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Chapter 1 
 

Roles and Responsibilities of Suicide 
Prevention Stakeholders 

 
1.  Purpose.  Provide procedures that pertain to the roles and 
responsibilities of suicide prevention stakeholders as established 
within the policies and guidance of reference (a) in order to execute 
a comprehensive, standardized, and effective Marine Corps Suicide 
Prevention System (MCSPS).   
 
2.  Stakeholder Responsibilities  
 
    a.  Manpower and Reserve Affairs (M&RA), Marine and Family 
Programs Division (MF): 
 
        (1) Oversee the content of the Inspector General Marine Corps 
(IGMC) Suicide Prevention Checklist.  Participate as subject matter 
experts for every required IGMC inspection.   
 
            (a) During IGMC inspections, audit the unit’s ability to 
conduct training, namely Unit Marine Awareness and Prevention 
Integrated Training (UMAPIT).  
 
            (b) While auditing, observe the training to ensure it is 
conducted by a trained facilitator, provided to the authorized number 
of personnel, and executed in accordance with all Headquarters Marine 
Corps (HQMC)training requirements.  
 
        (2) Support Department of Defense Suicide Event Report 
(DoDSER) to include addressing questions, adapting, and implementing 
proposed standard operating procedures for the submission process and 
assisting those who submit DoDSERs to understand the necessary 
information for completion, per reference (a) and this NAVMC.   
 
        (3) Provide formal reports on suicide-related events across 
the Marine Corps. 
 
        (4) Conduct the Death by Suicide Review Board (DSRB), in 
accordance with reference (b), which comprises subject matter experts 
from M&RA, MF, and other stakeholders whose expertise may be relevant 
to the process.  The timeline of release of this information to 
installation level stakeholders and operational commanders is 
dependent on when M&RA, MF receives all death by suicide reports from 
the prior year.  Once received, analyzed, and staffed for leadership 
review, the results are published.  
 
        (5) Coordinate with the Commanding General, Marine Corps 
Training and Education Command, to develop suicide prevention learning 
objectives and training curriculum in enterprise-wide professional 
military education in accordance with Department of Defense and 



 NAVMC 1720.1C 
 28 May 2025 

                                  1-2                    Enclosure (1) 

Department of Navy requirements.  The objective of the training is to 
promote mental fitness and leadership at all levels of the Marine 
Corps. 
 
        (6) Collaborate with stakeholders to incorporate the elements 
of suicide prevention into training and education attended by Marines 
and their families.  
 
        (7) Assign MarineNet training to all Marines whose record 
includes the extra duty code (SPPO/SPPC) in the Marine Corps Total 
Force System to ensure:  1) command appointed Suicide Prevention 
Program Officer (SPPO)/ Suicide Prevention Program Coordinator (SPPC) 
complete the required training, 2) training completion is monitored on 
a monthly basis; and 3) the SPPO/SPPC maintains ongoing oversight of 
the command-level suicide prevention program through the requirements 
implemented in accordance with Department of Defense (DoD) and Marine 
Corps policy.  
 
        (8) Provide compliance tools to ensure timely visibility of 
program oversight, including but not limited to: tracking key metrics, 
such as, appointment and training of SPPOs and SPPCs; flagging 
potential issues; and generating alerts for immediate action when 
necessary.  
 
    b.  All Commanders: 
 
        (1) Establish a command climate that provides subordinate 
leadership the latitude to care for the mental, physical, spiritual, 
and social fitness and readiness of your Marines. 
 
        (2) Promote engagement with Chaplain Corps and value of 
privileged communication. 
 
        (3) Promote the use of the OSCAR five core leader functions 
and the hierarchy of response presented in chapter two of this NAVMC. 
 
        (4) Appoint SPPOs/SPPCs in accordance with command level and 
as directed in reference (a).  Ensure that once appointed, the 
SPPO/SPPC takes the required training and that the codes SK for SPPCs 
and SL for SPPOs are included in the Marine Corps Total Force System 
(MCTFS)in accordance with reference (a). 
 
        (5) Ensure all Marines under the command’s administrative 
control receive annual HQMC-approved suicide prevention training and 
be prepared to demonstrate a period of instruction during the IGMC 
inspection in accordance with training requirements. 
 
    c.  Suicide Prevention Program Officer (SPPO)/Suicide Prevention 
Program Coordinator (SPPC) Selection Requirements: 
 
        (1) All Commanding General Officers appoint in writing a 
Marine or Sailor, E-7 or above, as the SPPC to fulfill the duties per 
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reference (a). 
 
        (2) All O5 and O6 Commanders appoint in writing a Marine or 
Sailor, E-6 or above, as the SPPO to fulfill the duties as the unit 
SPPO, per reference (a).  Commanders at recruiting stations may 
appoint an E-5 or above.  Reserve Component commands establish and 
maintain a single suicide prevention program inclusive of Reserve and 
Active-Duty personnel, per reference (a).  This includes the 
appointment of a SPPO at each Inspector-Instructor (I&I) duty station. 
 
        (4) Chaplains are an integral part of the MCSPS but due to 
confidentiality and privacy protections may not be assigned the duties 
of SPPO/SPPC, per reference (a). 
 
        (5)  A uniformed SPPO/SPPC facilitates access to the command. 
 
        (6) Commanders may not appoint embedded personnel or civilians 
employed by or associated with the suicide prevention program.  
Commanders may request an exception to policy (ETP) if it is necessary 
to appoint a civilian as the SPPO or SPPC, per reference (a).  The ETP 
request includes the command’s Table of Organization and End strength 
(TO&E) report, collateral duty roster, and a signed ETP request 
letter.  Submit the ETP request via the Enterprise Task Management 
Software Solution (ETMS2) to DC, M&RA via MF, SPC and carbon copy 
SMB_HQMCSPC@usmc.mil to ensure tracking.  Approved ETP requests expire 
one year from approval date and are renewed yearly.   
 
    d.  Suicide Prevention Program Officer (SPPO)/Suicide Prevention 
Program Coordinator (SPPC).  The SPPOs and SPPCs are command-level 
appointments and are one of the commander’s means of operationalizing 
suicide prevention in their unit.  As such, SPPOs/SPPCs are 
responsible to the commander by whom they are appointed in support of 
that commander’s suicide prevention efforts.  In accordance with 
reference (a), SPPOs and SPPCs should: 
 
        (1) Be thoroughly familiar with the contents of reference (a) 
and this NAVMC to advise the chain of command on all suicide 
prevention matters and the functioning of the MCSPS.  SPPOs/SPPCs 
provide mentorship and leadership but are not accredited counselors or 
providers and are not to provide intervention or clinical/therapy 
services.  Leadership and mentorship involve sharing insights, 
providing guidance, helping Marines navigate challenges, skill 
building, and supporting Marines with achieving personal and 
professional goals.  
 
        (2) Advise the commander on requirements, resources, and the 
timeliness of reports following a suicidal ideation, suicide attempt, 
and death by suicide.  Suicide event reporting procedures and 
timelines are located in chapter four of this NAVMC. 
 
        (3) Ensure suicide prevention materials, resources, and 
leadership messages are accessible throughout the command.  
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Prominently display suicide and crisis lifeline contact numbers in 
readily available areas to Marines and on unit webpages. 
 
        (4) Schedule and announce UMAPIT authorized by M&RA, MF per 
reference (q) on an annual basis for all Marines, in accordance with 
command level guidance. Providing additional suicide prevention 
education and training is encouraged to strengthen resilience skills 
and mitigate suicide risks.  Ensure the training presented is based on 
the most up-to-date suicide prevention training requirements for 
format and group size.  Additional training materials and other 
resources are located on the M&RA, MF, Suicide Prevention Capability 
(SPC) website or  https://www.manpower.marines.mil/Marine-and-Family-
Programs/Behavioral-Programs/ 
 
        (5) Assist the commander in the development of risk management 
procedures to mitigate the impact of critical stressors, onset of 
stress injuries, and suicide events.  The procedures include: 
 
            (a) Internal suicide-related event notification. 
 
            (b) Measures to facilitate risk management. 
 
            (c) Methods to restrict access to lethal means.  
 
            (d) Confidentiality awareness. 
 
            (e) Guidance for initiating an appropriate Marine 
Intercept Program (MIP) referral, per reference (f).  Chapter two of 
this NAVMC addresses MIP. 
 
            (f) Direction on how to assist fellow Marines directly or 
indirectly affected by crisis.   
 
            (g) Reintegration and postvention methods.  
 
            (h) Supply a list of suicide prevention resources, 
prominently display 988 information, and educate on the identification 
of signs and risk factors of suicide.  Appendix E of this NAVMC 
provides additional resources. 
 
        (6) Ensure risk management procedures are current and tailored 
specifically to the command, in compliance with the requirements of 
reference (a) and established with an understanding of all available 
resources and mental health assets. 
 
        (7) Participate in quarterly meetings as directed by M&RA, MF, 
Suicide Prevention Capability Section (SPC). Maintain collaboration 
and coordination with SPC and other suicide prevention stakeholders to 
ensure knowledge of the most up-to-date resources and implementation 
of suicide prevention within the Marine Corps.  
 
        (8) Maintain collaboration and coordination with other 
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SPPOs/SPPCs, OSCAR Team Members, EPBHC personnel, PPI, and Navy EMH, 
where available, to ensure knowledge of most up-to-date resources and 
implementation of suicide prevention within the MCSPS.  SPPCs maintain 
a line of communication and directly support SPPOs within their area 
of responsibility (AOR) to ensure SPPOs receive resources, policy 
clarification, and assistance in implementing suicide prevention 
program efforts, e.g., “The 10th Marine Regiment SPPC would ensure the 
subordinate battalion SPPOs are informed and ready to support their 
battalion.” 
 
        (9) Maintain a copy of the SPPO/SPPC appointment letter and 
training certification.  SPPO/SPPCs are responsible for providing a 
copy of appointment letters and MarineNet certificates to inspectors. 
Appendix D of this NAVMC provides an example of an SPPO/SPPC 
appointment letter.  
 
        (10) Email M&RA, MF, SPC at SMB_HQMCSPC@usmc.mil within 30 
days of appointment in writing, and when replaced, to establish and 
maintain a line of communication to facilitate reception of 
information, resources, and policy clarification from HQMC.  To keep 
leadership informed, ensure chain of command is carbon copied on email 
correspondence to M&RA, MF, SPC.  The email includes:  
 
            (a) Appointment letter to include: appointment title (SPPO 
or SPPC); rank and name, command’s Reporting Unit Code (RUC) and Major 
Command Code (MCC); and name of SPPO or SPPC replacing (if known). 
 
            (b) MarineNet Suicide Prevention Coordinator/Officer 
training certificate.  
 
            (c) Operational Stress Control and Readiness team member 
certificate. 
 
         (11) Ensure an additional duty code (SPPO/SPPC) is entered 
into the Marine Corps Total Force System for identification purposes.   
 
    e.  Suicide Prevention Program Officer (SPPO)/Suicide Prevention 
Program Coordinator (SPPC) Training: 
 
        (1) Complete the required M&RA approved SPPO/SPPC online 
training located on MarineNet within 30 days of appointment, per 
reference (a).  Ensure that the training is recorded in the Marine 
Corps Total Force System (MCTFS) using codes SK for SPPCs and SL for 
SPPOs in accordance with reference (a).  MarineNet training 
certificate is valid for one year then taken annually to maintain 
knowledge of suicide prevention protocols and available resources.  
All appointed SPPOs and SPPCs should maintain copies of their training 
certificates for inspection purposes per reference (a). 
 
        (2) Remain current with annual suicide prevention training in 
accordance with references (a) and (b).  Complete the most up-to-date 
OSCAR training within 90 days of appointment.  OSCAR training provides 
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information and resources for the identification and early 
intervention of Marines experiencing stress injuries.  For additional 
OSCAR training support and resources email HQMC_COSCC@usmc.mil. 
 
    f.  Marine Corps Suicide Prevention System (MCSPS) Stakeholders 
when functioning in the capacity of suicide prevention and in 
accordance with reference (a): 
 
        (1) Be thoroughly familiar with the contents of reference (a) 
and this NAVMC to support suicide prevention efforts, the MCSPS 
methodology and the needs of the SPPOs and SPPCs as they support the 
commander’s suicide prevention efforts. 
 
        (2) Participate in quarterly SPPO/SPPC meetings as directed by 
M&RA, MF, SPC.  Maintain collaboration and coordination with SPC and 
other suicide prevention stakeholders to ensure knowledge of the most 
up-to-date resources and implementation of suicide prevention within 
the Marine Corps. 
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Chapter 2 
 

Marine Corps Suicide Prevention System Procedures 
 
1.  Purpose.  Provide commanders, SPPOs/SPPCs, supporting 
organizations, and individual Marines information and guidance on 
MCSPS procedures in order to implement suicide prevention, 
intervention, and postvention.  The procedures are designed to guide 
promotion and sustainment of positive behaviors to maintain force 
readiness and resiliency.  The end state mission is to not only 
sustain, but also, enhance the overall readiness and wellness of 
Marines.   
 
2.  Procedural Guidelines for Suicide Prevention 
 
    a.  Suicide Prevention Marine Corps Suicide Prevention System 
(MCSPS) Stakeholders 
 
        (1) M&RA, MF, SPC; Commanders; SPPO/SPPCs; individual Marines; 
OSCAR Program Specialists, Extenders, and Team Members; Navy Embedded 
Mental Health (EMH); Chaplains; Safety Officers; Equal Employment 
Opportunity (EEO), Sexual Assault Response Coordinators (SARCs), 
Sexual Assault Prevention and Response Victim Advocates (SAPR VAs), 
the Primary Prevention Integrators (PPI), Embedded Preventive 
Behavioral Health Capability (EPBHC), and installation MCCS assets are 
suicide prevention stakeholders within the MCSPS. 
 
        (2) Suicide prevention stakeholders support Marines through 
coordinated efforts overseen by M&RA, MF, SPC.  This includes 
providing training to strengthen resiliency, skills to mitigate 
stressors that interfere with mission readiness, education to identify 
Marines in distress, and when appropriate, effective interventions to 
get Marines back in the fight. 
 
    b.  Suicide Prevention Framework.  Suicide prevention addresses 
all factors of the environment that influence a Marine’s stress 
response and mental, physical, social, and spiritual fitness.  Marine 
Corps suicide prevention encompasses the five core leader functions as 
outlined in reference (s):  strengthen, mitigate, identify, treat, and 
reintegrate (SMITR).  A successful suicide prevention program requires 
command involvement.  Engaged leadership is one of the most powerful 
enablers of mental fitness and resilience.  In accordance with 
references (a) and (o), commanders will include these five elements as 
integral functions of their suicide prevention program and command 
climate.    
 
        (1) Strengthen.  Strengthening Marines enhances resilience 
against stress and aids in creating effective stress responses.  
Leaders are critical in building the skills and habits of effective 
stress management that support training, safety, and access to care 
for Marines and their Families.  In accordance with references (a) and 
(o) leaders: 
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            (a) Develop unit cohesion and provide positive examples of 
effective stress management such as reducing stigma of accessing 
mental health services. 
 
            (b) Foster an environment that promotes and cultivates 
mental fitness of all Marines.  A command with high levels of trust 
and respect enables Marines to seek help before harmful behaviors 
occur and enables leaders to recognize warning signs and connect 
Marines with resources.  
 
            (c) Demonstrate that no one is immune to stress and 
provide examples of how to respond to life stressors in a positive 
manner. 
 
            (d) Promote ethics and protect core values to ensure that 
the mental, physical, spiritual, and social fitness of every Marine in 
the unit is maintained. 
 
        (2) Mitigate.  Mitigation is the result of efforts taken to 
ensure that stress levels are well-managed in order to conserve 
mental, physical, spiritual, and social fitness and unit readiness.  
In accordance with reference (a) and (o) leaders: 
 
            (a) Demonstrate examples of effective stress management 
for Marines by responding positively to life stressors. 
 
            (b) Train Marines to understand the importance of 
developing positive resiliency skills to mitigate suicide risk and 
encourage help-seeking behavior. 
 
            (c) Provide awareness on the procedures in place to assist 
Marines in need of support, resources, and treatment. 
 
            (d) Educate Marines that anyone may be at risk of suicide 
regardless of age, sex, race, rank, or professional status.  Suicide 
Prevention Quick Tips for Leaders are located in Appendix E of this 
NAVMC.  
 
            (e) Provide awareness of lethal means safety, to include 
safe storage requirements for firearms and medications as methods to 
mitigate negative stress reactions.  Additional details on access to 
lethal means are covered in chapter three and Appendix E of this 
NAVMC. 
 
        (3) Identify.  All Marines experience stress.  Effective 
leadership continuously monitors stressors and recognizes when a 
fellow Marine is at risk for suicide or experiencing critical 
stressors or stress injuries.  In accordance with references (a) and 
(o) leaders: 
 
            (a) Know their Marines, including their specific strengths, 
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weaknesses, and the nature of the personal and professional challenges 
the Marines experience. 
 
            (b) Know why their Marines joined the Marine Corps; what 
each Marine wants from the experience; and how to support the Marine’s 
personal and professional growth while maintaining unit readiness. 
 
            (c) Enable Marines’ personal and professional goal 
attainment and support mental, physical, spiritual, and social 
fitness. 
 
            (d) Actively listen to Marines.  Personal time with a 
respected leader allows a Marine to know he or she is appreciated and 
contributes to the Marine’s morale. 
 
        (4) Treat.  Commanders are responsible to ensure the full and 
adequate course of treatment for Marines.  In order to increase the 
likelihood that care is accepted by the Marines, and in accordance 
with references (a) and (o) leaders: 
 
            (a) Ensure adherence to referral, evaluation, treatment, 
and medical/command management procedures for Marines who require 
assessment for mental health issues, psychiatric hospitalization, 
and/or who are at risk of imminent or potential danger to self or 
others, in accordance with reference (f). 
 
            (b) Assist Marines in need of support, resources, and 
treatment and ensure access to care without judgment or stigma. 
 
            (c) Properly respond to Marine’s behavioral changes 
through the use of the behavioral response described in paragraph 3, 
page 2-4 of this chapter. 
 
        (5) Reintegrate.  Commanders assume responsibility for every 
aspect of the lives of the Marines with whom they have been entrusted.  
Appropriate reintegration after a suicide-related event, whether 
transitioning the Marine back into the workplace, another duty, or 
into civilian life, is vital to the Marine’s long-term success.  In 
accordance with references (a) and (o) leaders: 
 
            (a) Provide support to Marines who have experienced a 
stress injury, suicidal ideation, or suicide attempt. 
 
            (b) Remain engaged with the Marine and his or her family 
by providing assistance and resources to facilitate the Marine’s 
transition. 
 
    c.  Suicide Prevention.  Marine Corps suicide prevention efforts 
are reinforced through tools that increase problem-solving and coping 
skills to enhance psychological readiness and prevent the likelihood 
of suicidal behavior or adverse mental health outcomes.  Marine Corps 
suicide prevention efforts are comprised of, but are not limited to, 
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training, skill building, stress management, lethal means safety, and 
enabling access to care. 
 
        (1) Training.  Suicide prevention training emphasizes the 
importance of assisting Marines as they develop and strengthen 
resilience skills, identify potential suicide risk factors in 
themselves and peers, mitigate suicide risk, and encourage help-
seeking behavior. 
 
            (a) Commanders ensure annual suicide prevention training 
is conducted through Unit Marine Awareness and Prevention Integrated 
Training (UMAPIT), per reference (a) and reference (q).  This training 
should be delivered by a trained UMAPIT instructor in a small group 
format (no more than 30 Marines), per reference (q).  The entirety of 
the curriculum is to be completed as designed to ensure effectiveness 
and fidelity. 
 
            (b) Commanders are encouraged to augment required suicide 
prevention training by leveraging other suicide prevention resources 
such as MAPIT Dashboard.  For additional information email 
SMB_HQMCSPC@usmc.mil. 
 
        (2) Safe Messaging 
 
            (a) Everyone plays a role in shaping the conversation to 
promote health and mental wellness, mitigate risk, and maintain a 
supportive environment to enhance Marine Corps Total Fitness (MCTF). 
Leaders are critical in conveying suicide-related messages that 
support safety, help-seeking, and care for Marines and their Families. 
Appendix E of this NAVMC provides leaders the tools to enhance the 
psychological readiness of their Marines and their unit.    
 
            (b) All suicide prevention stakeholders use standardized 
language to promote common language and decrease stigma, per reference 
(a).  Information on safe messaging is located on the M&RA, MF, SPC 
website. Appendix C of this NAVMC provides terms and definitions no 
longer used. 
 
        (3) Access to Care 
 
            (a) Command activity homepages will contain the Military 
and Veterans Crisis Line and weblink: Dial 988, press 1 and 
http://veteranscrisisline.net, per reference (a). 
 
            (b) Marines should have quick access to information on 
seeking help for stress and mental wellness, including non-
installation resources, per reference (a).  Ensure information on how 
to contact Chaplain support, community counseling centers, mental 
health clinics, Military Treatment Facilities (MTFs), Military Family 
Life Counselors (MFLCs), and local crisis resource centers are readily 
available, visible throughout the command, and communicated regularly. 
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            (c) Information on mental fitness tools and help-seeking 
services to support the psychological warfighter readiness are located 
in Appendix E of this NAVMC. 
 
3.  Procedural Guidelines for Behavioral Response 
 
    a.  Intervention.  An intervention is action taken to respond to a 
Marine at high risk for suicide or in crisis. 
 
        (1) Command climate is a critical aspect of suicide prevention 
in the Marine Corps.  It provides a proper perspective of what will 
happen as a Marine experience’s life stressors.  The intent of the 
behavioral response is to provide proper and consistent leadership 
reactions to everyday issues.  In accordance with reference (a), the 
command climate should: 
 
            (a) Ensure subordinate leaders are involved with every 
aspect of Marines’ lives in the unit. 
 
            (b) Facilitate the discussion of life stressors between 
Marines and leadership without judgment or stigma. 
 
            (c) Place high importance on the mental, physical, 
spiritual, and social fitness of every Marine in the command.  
 
         (2) Commanders will establish and implement risk management 
procedures in a manner that addresses the needs of Marines at each 
level of the behavioral response hierarchy, per reference (a).  Risk 
management procedures are updated and reviewed annually to ensure 
readiness and accuracy.  In accordance with reference (a) risk 
management procedures will address the following components, at a 
minimum: 
 
            (a) Internal command suicide-event notification 
procedures.  Chapter four of this NAVMC outlines reporting 
requirements for suicide-related events. 
 
            (b) Procedures to mitigate stress injuries:(1) safely 
transporting an at-risk Marine to appropriate care, engagement with 
the Chaplain, medical personnel and/or facilities for evaluation, (2) 
responding to concerning social media content, and (3) assisting a 
distressed caller (or someone who calls the command out of concern for 
a Marine). 
 
            (c) Methods to restrict access to lethal means for those 
deemed at risk for harm to themselves or others.  Chapter three of 
this NAVMC outlines practices that restrict access to lethal means. 
 
            (d) Posting military and veterans’ crisis line contact 
phone numbers and websites.  The Military and Veterans Crisis Line is 
988 (Press 1). For OCONUS: In Afghanistan, call 00 1 800 273 8255 or 
DSN 111.  In Europe, call 00800 1273 8255 or DSN 118.  In Korea, call 
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080-855-5118 or DSN 118.  In the Philippines, call #MYVA or 02-8550-
3888 and press 7.  In Japan, dial the country code and then 1-800-273-
8255 
            (e) Procedures to assist Marines in need of support, 
resources, and treatment.  This includes escorting to a Chaplain, 
requesting a referral for a mental health evaluation (MHE), time 
allocated for appointments, transportation access, and overcoming 
logistical barriers.  Commanding Officers and E-6 and above 
Supervisors ensure Marines understand all resources available to 
receive mental health care.  The use of mental health services is to 
be viewed by all as comparable to the use of other medical and health 
services.  There must be no stigma attached to a Marine seeking mental 
health services per references (d) and (e).  For example, a Corporal 
who is seeking an appointment for MHE with a local military mental 
health clinic or closest MTF, could now go to their Staff Sergeant (or 
above) in their direct chain of command and request the Staff Sergeant 
to assist in helping this Marine obtain access to an appointment for a 
MHE.  It is important to note that a Marine seeking a MHE, or mental 
health care are not obligated to discuss medical concerns and the 
reasoning of request for a mental health referral.  Marines should 
voluntarily discuss with commanders or supervisors what they are 
comfortable disclosing.     
 
        (3) Establish a climate that facilitates healthy responses to 
life stressors.  A commander may direct a mental health evaluation to 
any subordinate Marine for a variety of concerns, including fitness 
for duty, occupational requirements, safety issues, significant 
changes in performance, and behavior changes that appear to be 
unmanageable by the Marine.  A command-directed mental health 
evaluation has the same status as any other military order, in 
accordance with references (a) and (e). 
 
            (a) A Commander refers a Marine for emergency mental 
health evaluation when: 
 
                1.  A Marine through actions, words, or circumstance, 
attempts, intends, or is likely to cause violence/serious harm to self 
or others. 
 
                2.  The commander believes that the Marine is 
experiencing a severe mental health issue or is ineffectively 
responding to stress. 
 
            (b) Commanders will ensure that Marines who verbalize 
suicidal ideations, attempt suicide, or are at high risk of harm to 
self or others are kept in sight and immediately escorted to an 
evaluation with a mental health professional, in accordance with 
references (a) and (d). 
 
            (c) Ensure appropriate follow-up care appointments are 
completed by referred Marines.  The mental health professional is to 
determine current risk of imminent danger and a safety plan, which can 
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be developed and shared with commanders, in accordance with reference 
(f). 
 
        (4) The Marine Intercept Program (MIP) is a targeted 
intervention that provides brief follow up contacts for Marines who 
have experienced suicidal ideations or attempts.  MIP augments other 
behavioral programs within the MCSPS through regular contacts 
(telephonic and face-to-face).  Reference (f) of this NAVMC provides 
detailed information on the MIP.     
  
            (a) Commanders provide the Community Counseling Program 
(CCP) counselors with all information necessary to contact the Marine 
and coordinate command referrals with the CCP Counselor, in accordance 
with reference (f).  Commanders shall not decline MIP on behalf of 
their Marine. 
 
            (b) A commander may engage with the MIP to address safety 
concerns and ensure appropriate command coordination is in place 
throughout the process and until MIP services are completed.   
 
            (c) Commanders are encouraged to proactively communicate 
with suicide prevention stakeholders and ensure appropriate referrals 
are made. 
 
        (5) Marines in the non-activated Reserve Component who 
experience suicidal ideations and attempts receive follow-up care from 
their regional Psychological Health Outreach Program (PHOP) in 
accordance with reference (f).   
 
        (6) OSCAR training educates and enhances a Marine’s readiness 
at the fire team level.  Individual Marines are encouraged to:  
 
            (a) Be alert and pay attention to fellow Marines’ behavior 
and/or changes in behavior, and circumstances which may provide 
indicators about their stress levels.   
 
            (b) Know fellow Marines well enough to ask questions 
concerning the noted shifts in behavior or personality.  Not all 
suicidal persons exhibit signs or give signals.  Ask directly: 
 
                1.  “Are you having a hard time dealing with a life 
situation?” 
 
                2.  “Is that situation the cause of your altered 
behavior?” 
 
                3.  “Will you allow me to help you deal with the 
stress?” 
 
                4.  “Is this something we should have a conversation 
with the command chaplain about?” 
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                5.  “What do you think we can do to change the factors 
of stress in this situation?” 
 
                6.  “Are you thinking about harming or killing 
yourself or anyone else?”  
 
            (c) Listen without judgement and take the issue seriously. 
Utilize resources within the unit, to include the OSCAR Team, 
Chaplain, and other resources provided during annual training.  The 
Mental Health Roadmap and additional resources are provided in 
Appendix E of this NAVMC.  
 
            (d) Ensure fellow Marines understand that individual 
welfare is important to the unit’s readiness and overall performance.   
 
            (e) If needed, escort the Marine to ensure they receive 
the appropriate level of care. 
 
    b.  Reintegration.  Appropriate reintegration, after any suicide-
related event, is vital to the long-term success of the Marine and the 
unit.  In accordance with references (a) and (o), to reintegrate a 
Marine who experienced a suicide-related event or who required a 
higher level of care, commanders: 
 
        (1) Provide a command climate that develops an effective 
reintegration process and demonstrates dignity and respect for the 
Marine while meeting the needs of the unit.  Command leaders, the 
Marine, and mental health professionals work together to develop the 
appropriate environment and effective reintegration process at the 
lowest levels.  Utilize the Commander’s Checklist for Response to 
Suicide-Related Events located in Appendix A of this NAVMC for 
guidance on reintegration support. 
 
        (2) Communicate with healthcare providers to ensure the 
appropriate follow-up care appointments are scheduled and completed by 
referred Marines.  
 
        (3) Provide support to the Marine and his or her family.  It 
is imperative that the Marine and his or her family are linked with 
resources and offered supportive care, assistance, and resources to 
facilitate the Marine’s transition back into the workplace.  Periods 
of transition can be a source of heightened stress for the Marine and 
their fellow Marines.   
 
4.  Procedural Guidelines for Postvention and Memorial 
Services/Remembrances 

 
    a.  Postvention Procedures.  Marines may experience immediate or 
delayed emotional reactions including perceived guilt, anger, shame, 
betrayal, or relief following a suicide-related event or death by 
suicide.  It is imperative that unit leadership and peers address and 
mitigate negative attitudes and monitor the psychological and mental 
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wellness of members of the unit.  Cultural factors play an important 
role in the grieving process.  Incorporate cultural considerations 
about religion, death, suicide, grief, and loss into all postvention 
efforts.  Additional information and guidance are located in Appendix 
A of this NAVMC. 
 
        (1) Postvention is a form of prevention.  Properly conducted, 
postvention helps suicide attempt survivors cope with grief and 
prevents additional suicides.  It is imperative that postvention 
facilitates the healing of individuals from grief and distress of 
suicide loss; mitigates other negative effects of exposure to suicide; 
and prevents suicide among Marines who are at high risk after exposure 
to suicide.   
 
        (2) Utilize the Chaplain, SPPO/SPPC, OSCAR Team members, and 
other members of the MCSPS to provide information and guidance for 
supporting a unit, fellow Marines, and families after a suicide event 
to help promote healthy grieving and return to mission readiness.  The 
period following such an event may be a time of heightened risk for 
suicide.   
 
        (3) Foster a positive, safe command climate that promotes 
healthy stress responses and cultivates mental fitness and wellness 
within the unit.  The command climate is the best resource to assist 
with the recovery process, encourage healthy grieving, and return to 
readiness.  Utilize the Commander’s Checklist for Response to Suicide-
Related Events located in Appendix A of this NAVMC for guidance. 
 
        (4) Conduct appropriate postvention responses.  Reinforcing 
prevention training as a form of postvention may inadvertently cause 
shame or guilt.  The following principles are key elements of a 
postvention response: 
 
            (a) Predictability:  While suicide is not predictable, a 
command’s commitment to mental fitness can be.  Encourage Marines to 
speak up when they are distressed and reassure them that support 
resources are in place and accessible (Chaplain, medical, MCCS assets, 
etc.).  It is important that every member of the unit understands they 
can communicate and assist fellow Marines as they mitigate life 
stressors. 
 
            (b) Controllability:  After a suicide event, it is normal 
for Marines to feel as if the situation is out of their control.  The 
reintegration process may seem overwhelming at times.  Patience and 
continued mentoring and support of peers, subordinate leaders, and 
commanders will help during the process. 
 
            (c) Relationships:  The connections with peers, leaders, 
and loved ones can provide a sense of community, hope, and purpose for 
every member of the unit.  Encourage Marines to maintain the 
connection they have with one another.  Encourage leaders to ask other 
Marines how they are and actively listen. 
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            (d) Trust:  Trust plays a critical role in a unit’s 
ability to withstand adversity and extends beyond individual 
relationships.  Similar to predictability, the presence of trust 
promotes a supportive command climate and mental fitness.  It is 
essential that commanders utilize the suicide prevention stakeholders 
within the Marine Corps and the unit. 
 
            (e) Meaning:  Following a suicide event, it is common for 
those affected to seek answers and assign blame.  The support of 
fellow Marines and leaders can assist in the recovery process by 
fostering hope.  Manage rumors by accurately, respectfully, and 
carefully communicating information about the death in a timely 
manner.  Appendix A of this NAVMC provides additional guidance and 
resources. 
 
    b.  Memorial Event or Remembrance Procedures 
 
        (1) A memorial event or remembrance should provide the 
opportunity for closure for members of the unit, per reference (b).  
Even in the case of a death by suicide, a leader’s remarks can serve 
to reinforce the value of life, underscore the loss felt by members of 
the unit, encourage others to seek appropriate help, and highlight the 
ongoing need to care for all unit members.  Commanders are encouraged 
to ask for professional advice and input from providers.  Chaplains 
have specialized training in the planning and execution of memorial 
services.  Commanders may also seek advisement from installation 
Behavioral Health services including the CCP and MIP. 
 
        (2) In accordance with reference (b), commanders inform family 
members of the deceased about any unit memorial event or remembrance 
conducted in a deployed environment and invite the family to attend 
memorial events at the home station, as appropriate.  Coordination to 
notify/invite family members will be conducted through the Marine 
Corps Casualty Assistance Program in accordance with reference (g). 
 
        (3) A successful memorial service or remembrance comforts the 
grieving, assists the unit in dealing with guilt and anger, and 
encourages Marines and/or family members to seek help if necessary.  
For specific guidance on memorial events, see reference (b). 
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Chapter 3 
 

Access to Lethal Means 
 
1.  Purpose.  This chapter establishes requirements and practices 
that directly restrict access to lethal means for Marines who are at 
risk of harm to self or others, per references (a), (b) and (p). 
 
2.  Voluntary Safe Storage 
 
    a.  Promote and educate Marines and immediate family members on 
the voluntary use of gun locks and safe storage methods for privately 
owned firearm(s), medications, and other lethal means on property that 
is not on a military installation, or Department of Defense (DoD) 
owned property, as a matter of general household safety and risk 
reduction.  Due to significant local and state variability in laws 
regulating privately owned firearm(s) transfer, the command 
coordinates with local and state authorities for the proper procedures 
and storage methods relevant to installation or DoD owned property 
locality. 
 
    b.  In cases where commanders or mental healthcare professionals 
have reasonable grounds to believe a Marine is at risk for harm to 
self or others, encourage Marines to voluntarily store their privately 
owned firearm(s) on the relevant installation/independent duty site 
temporarily.  If a Marine agrees to voluntarily relinquish his or her 
privately owned firearm(s), follow the installation/independent duty 
site procedures for proper and safe storage of privately owned 
firearms and ammunition.  If a command is not located on an 
installation, the command coordinates with local law enforcement, 
National Guard, and/or joint-base personnel for safekeeping. 
 
3.  Safety Measures 
 
    a.  If commanders (in consultation with mental healthcare 
professionals) believe a Marine is at risk of harm to self or others, 
they will (consistent with the law) ask the Marine to voluntarily 
store his or her privately owned firearms and ammunition, a minimum of 
72 hours, for temporary safekeeping, in accordance with references (a) 
and (i), and local installation procedures.  The action must be 
entirely voluntary for the Marine; the request by the commander may 
not be accompanied by any command incentives or disincentives, per 
references (b) and (p). 
 
    b.  If a Marine indicates that he or she has possession of a 
privately owned firearm: 
 
        (1) Ask the Marine to voluntarily store firearms and 
ammunition temporarily at a location designated by local policy for a 
specified period. 
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        (2) If a Marine voluntarily agrees to store his or her 
firearms and ammunition for temporary safekeeping, ensure the weapons 
and ammunition are safeguarded in accordance with reference (i).  
Ensure the weapons and ammunition are returned in accordance with the 
installation/independent duty site policies when the specified period 
ends, or the Marine requests them.  This is completely voluntarily and 
for a duration determined solely by the owner of the firearm(s). 
 
     (3) If a Marine indicates that he or she is unwilling to 
voluntarily store privately owned firearms, commanders have the 
authority to order the Marine to be restricted to post until the 
potential for harm has been successfully mitigated, per reference (p). 
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  Chapter 4 
  

Reporting Suicide-Related Events 
 
1.  Purpose.  Provide guidance and procedures for reporting suicide 
ideations, suicide attempts, and deaths in which suicide is suspected 
or verified within the Marine Corps, per references (a), (b), (g), 
(j), (l), (n), and (s). 
 
2.  Command Reporting Requirements 
 
    a.  Ensure that protected healthcare information or personally 
identifiable information contained in any documentation is safeguarded 
in accordance with the Privacy Act of 1974, per reference (s). 
 
    b.  Regardless of the severity of injury or perceived intent, 
submit reports as detailed below.  Reserve Component commands will 
follow specific reporting processes located in Appendix B of this 
NAVMC, per reference (a). 
 
        (1) Death by Suicide is Suspected or Verified 
 
            (a) If a suspected or verified death by suicide occurs, 
submit an Operations Event/Incident Report (OPREP-3) Reporting, 
Serious Incident Report (SIR) to Headquarters Marine Corps (HQMC) in 
accordance with reference (j) via the following: 
 
                1.  Voice (synchronous) report to the Marine Corps 
Operations Center (MCOC) within 30 minutes of the incident, or within 
30 minutes of becoming aware of the incident, at 1-866-476-2669, in 
accordance with references (j) and (n).  In the voice report, include 
applicable information, as available, but at minimum include date, 
time, location, unit, installation, personnel involved, and a general 
description of the incident. 
 
                2.  Written (asynchronous) report to HQMC using the 
Automatic Message Handling System (AMHS) to Commandant of Marine Corps 
(CMC) Washington DC Plans Policy and Operations (PPO) within six hours 
of incident, or within six hours of becoming aware of the incident, in 
accordance with references (j) and (n).  Use the format outlined in 
Appendix B of this NAVMC. 
 
            (b) Submit a voice report as soon as possible but no later 
than one hour after learning of the incident to the Casualty 
Assistance Program, Military Personnel Services Branch, MF at 1-800-
847-1597.  Provide, at a minimum, the decedent’s name, Social Security 
number, and basic circumstances surrounding the incident, in 
accordance with reference (g). 
 
            (c) Submit a Personnel Casualty Report (PCR) no later than 
one hour after learning of the incident following the requirements and 
format in accordance with reference (g).  Appendix B of this NAVMC 
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provides a standard PCR format. 
 
            (d) Submit the DoDSER in deaths where suicide is suspected 
or verified, per references (a) and (b).  This information is utilized 
in the Death by Suicide Review Board (DSRB).  
 
                1.  Appoint a Marine Officer and supporting team, 
within three working days of transmitting the initial PCR, in order to 
collect, examine, and record information required by the DoDSER in 
accordance with references (a), (b) and (g).   Command policy 
determines the level at which the DoDSER is completed.   
 
                2.  Submit a DoDSER within 30 days of submitting the 
initial PCR on https://dodser.health.mil/.  The data collection 
process for the DoDSER is a means to improve risk management, not an 
investigative procedure to determine negligence or accountability. 
 
            (e) Submit a MF 30-Day Death or Suspected Death by Suicide 
Report, in accordance with reference (a), for all deaths by suicide no 
later than the close of the thirtieth day following the death and send 
to M&RA, MF, SPC at 30_day_suicide_report@usmc.mil.  Use the format 
outlined in Appendix B of this NAVMC.  A MF 30-Day Death or Suspected 
Death by Suicide Report quick reference is located on the M&RA, MF, 
SPC website.   
 
            (f) Submit any updates to the completed DoDSER to M&RA, MF 
Behavioral Program Data Surveillance within 60 days after Armed Forces 
Medical Examiner System (AFMES) has determined the manner of death as 
a suicide, in accordance with references (a) and (b).  M&RA, MF 
Behavioral Programs Branch, Data Surveillance maintains a record of 
AFMES verifications for suicides and updates it weekly based on 
reconciliation with AFMES.  
  
        (2) Suicide Attempt 
 
            (a) If a suicide attempt occurs, provide an OPREP-3 SIR to 
HQMC in accordance with reference (j) via the following:   
 
                1.  Voice (synchronous) report to MCOC within 30 
minutes of the incident, or within 30 minutes of becoming aware of the 
incident at 1-866-476-2669, in accordance with references (j) and (n).  
In the voice report include applicable information, as available, but 
at minimum include the date, time, location, unit, installation, 
personnel involved, and a general description of the incident.  
 
                2.  Written (asynchronous) report to HQMC using the 
AMHS to CMC Washington DC PPO within six hours of incident, or within 
six hours of becoming aware of the incident, in accordance with 
references (j) and (n).  Use the format outlined in Appendix B of this 
NAVMC.  
 
            (b) Submit a voice report as soon as possible but no later 
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than 1 hour after learning of the incident to the Headquarters Marine 
Corps Casualty Section (MFPC), Military Personnel Services Branch, MF 
at 1-800-847-1597.  Provide, at a minimum, the decedent’s name, Social 
Security number, and basic circumstances surrounding the incident, in 
accordance with reference (g). 
 
            (c) Submit a PCR no later than one hour after learning of 
the incident following the requirements and format in accordance with 
reference (g).  Submit a supplemental/progress PCR at least weekly 
until the individual’s category has been downgraded below seriously 
ill/injured, is sent on convalescent leave, or is returned to duty.  
Appendix B of this NAVMC provides an example PCR. 
 
            (d) Ensure a medical provider, at the MTF that performs 
the psychological assessment after the suicide attempt, has completed 
a DoDSER, in accordance with this NAVMC and references (a), (b) and 
(g).   
 
                1.  In the event the Marine is not treated in a MTF, 
the DoDSER is completed by the unit medical officer or division 
psychiatrist with the most familiarity with the event, by the MTF 
responsible for a TRICARE referral, or by the reserve component 
command medical representative.  The Marine’s command provides any 
amplifying information sought by medical personnel for DoDSER 
completion.   
 
                2. Commanders verify the completion of a DoDSER within 
30 days of the determination of the attempt by CMA.  Commanders do not 
receive the report as it is protected medical information.   
 
            (e) Ensure MIP counselors receive all information 
necessary to contact the Marine.  Commanders shall not decline MIP on 
behalf of a Marine. 
 
        (3) Suicidal Ideation 
 
            (a) If a suicidal ideation occurs, provide an OPREP-3 SIR 
to HQMC in accordance with reference (j) via the following:  
 
                1.  Voice (synchronous) report to the MCOC within 12 
hours of incident, or within 12 hours of becoming aware of the 
incident at 1-866-476-2669, in accordance with references (j) and (n).  
In the voice report include applicable information, as available, but 
at minimum include:  date, time, location, unit, installation, 
personnel involved, and a general description of the incident. 
 
                2.  Written (asynchronous) report to HQMC using AMHS 
to CMC WASHINGTON DC PPO within 24 hours of incident, or within 24 
hours of becoming aware of the incident, in accordance with references 
(j) and (n).  A CMA is not the basis for making a report, per 
reference (a).  Ideations are to be reported as the result of a 
thought, wish or intent to die or cause self-harm as conveyed to any 
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Marine or any other mandated reporter.  The focus is not the 
determination of whether or not an ideation took place but rather on 
allowing the commander and/or leader the opportunity to track the 
occurrence and engage with the Marine concerning issues of stress and 
other factors of suicide.  Use the format outlined in Appendix B of 
this NAVMC. 
 
            (b) Ensure MIP counselors receive all information 
necessary to contact the Marine.  Commanders shall not decline MIP on 
behalf of a Marine. 
 
        (4) Reporting Requirements for Dependent Deaths When Suicide 
is Suspected or Verified   
 
            (a) The death of a dependent/eligible family member for an 
active-duty Marine is a reportable casualty, in accordance with 
reference (g).  Eligible family member means those individuals 
recognized as an approved dependent by the Marine Corps.  Reports are 
generated by the first Marine Corps activity learning of the death. 

 
                1.  Submit a voice report as soon as possible, but no 
later than one hour after learning of the incident, to the MFPC, 
Military Personnel Services Branch, MF at 1-800-847-1597.  Provide at 
a minimum the decedent’s name, social security number, and basic 
circumstances surrounding the incident.  

 
                2.  Submit a PCR no later than one hour after learning 
of the incident following the requirements and format outlined in 
reference (g). 
 
            (b) Marines have the responsibility to report within 30 
days any family member additions or changes, including deaths, to the 
nearest Defense Enrollment Eligibility Reporting System or Real-Time 
Automated Personnel Identification System Office, in accordance with 
reference (b) and (m). 
 
3.  Surveillance of Suicide-Related Events and Reporting of Counts and 
Rates by Headquarters Marine Corps (HQMC) 
 
    a.  M&RA, MF Program Assessment Branch, Data Management and 
Analytics, in coordination with Behavioral Programs Branch, Suicide 
Prevention Capability: 
 
        (1) Identifies suspected or verified suicides, suicide 
attempts or suicide ideations through surveillance of relevant reports 
across the Marine Corps.  
 
        (2) Cleans, verifies, and enters case information for each 
suicide related incident into the Suicide Tracking and Reporting Tool 
(START). 
 
        (3) Maintains accurate death by suicide, suicide attempt, and 
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suicide ideation counts across the Marine Corps through reports 
outlined in this Chapter. 
 
        (4) Serves as administrators for the DoDSER system on behalf 
of the Marine Corps and provides technical assistance to individuals 
completing DoDSERs for Marine deaths by suicide and suicide attempts.   
 
        (5) Provides an accurate list of DoDSER cases to the Defense 
Health Agency (DHA) Office for inclusion in the DoDSER Annual Report.  
Reviews and verifies the accuracy of USMC data in the DoDSER Annual 
Report. 
 
        (6) Serves as the Marine Corps point of contact for the AFMES. 
 
            (a) Reconciles with the AFMES on a weekly basis to 
accurately track deaths where suicide is suspected or verified for 
Active Component Marines and Reserve Component Marines on active-duty 
status. 
 
            (b) Provides a list of deaths where suicide is suspected 
or verified for Reserve Component Marines not on active-duty status 
(NDS) to AFMES on a quarterly basis.   
 
            (c) Coordinates with the MFPC to verify suicide as the 
manner of death for NDS Marines based on the death certificate in the 
Defense Casualty Information Processing System (DCIPS). 
 
            (d) Reviews and verifies final Marine Corps suicide counts 
for Active and Reserve. 
 
        (7) Tracks deaths where suicide is suspected or verified for 
Dependents of Marines in coordination with MFPC. 
 
        (8) Supports requests for information from Defense Suicide 
Prevention Office with approval from Marine and Family Programs 
Division leadership.  
 
        (9) Supports requests for information with approval from 
Behavioral Programs Branch leadership and/or Marine and Family 
Programs Division leadership.  Provide aggregate data only with counts 
larger than five to protect the identity of individual Marines.  
 
        (10) Calculates the annual suicide rate for the Active 
Component and the Reserve Component for internal Marine Corps purposes 
only.  If the number of suicides (numerator) in a rate calculation is 
less than 20, the suicide rate is not reported because the rate is 
unstable and therefore not reliable.   

 
        (11) Ensures protected healthcare information or personally 
identifiable information contained in any documentation is safeguarded 
in accordance with the Privacy Act of 1974, references (l) and (s). 
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STANDARD OPREP-3 SIR MESSAGE FORMAT 

 
** All Personal Data in sample OPREP-3 for Death by Suicide is Suspected 

or Verified/Suicide Attempt is fictitious ** 
 

(CLASSIFICATION DETERMINED BY INFORMATION IN THE REPORT) 
TO:CMC WASHINGTON DC 
PPO CC: 
SUBJECT: OPREP-3SIR/M123456/001 
MSGID/GENADMIN/CMC WASHINGTON DC PPO 
POC// SUBJ/OPREP-3SIR/M123456/001 // 
REF/A/DOC/CMC/MCO 3504.2A// 
REF/B/TEL/CDO I MEF/XXXXXXZ XXX 20// (VOICE NOTIFICATION TO MCOC) 
NARR/REF A IS MCO ON OPREP-3SIR: SERIOUS INCIDENT REPORTS. REF 
B IS VOICE REPORT SUBMITTED TO THE MCOC.// 
POC/I. M. MARINE/GYSGT/I MEF ADJUTANT CHIEF/-/TEL:760-365-1234 
/EMAIL: IMMARINE@IMEF.USMC.MIL// 
GENTEXT/REMARKS/1.BASIC NARRATIVE REGARDING THE SITUATION, THE MEANS OF 
THE ATTEMPT, WHEN THE COMMAND WAS INFORMED, WHERE IT OCCURRED, CASUALTY 
STATUS. I.E. SNM INFORMED LEADERSHIP ON XXXXXXZ XXX 20, THAT WHILE IN 
THE BARRACKS… OR, WHILE AT CAMP LEJEUNE NAVAL HOSPITAL FOR A MEDICAL 
APPOINTMENT on XXXXXXZ XXX 20 SNM INFORMED...   
2. XXXXXXZ XXX 20 (DATE WHEN ATTEMPT OCCURRED) 
3. PERSONNEL INVOLVED: (ALL FIELDS ARE REQUIRED AND CANNOT BE OMITTED) 

A. NAME/RANK 
B. EDIPI 
C. UNIT ORGANIZATION 
D. SMALL UNIT POINT OF CONTACT INFORMATION (IMMEDIATE SUPERVISOR) 
E. POINT OF CONTACT FOR COMPETENT MEDICAL AUTHORITY 
F. ALCOHOL INVOLVED: Y/N/UNKNOWN 
G. LOCATION OF PERSONNEL INVOLVED 

4. INVESTIGATION: Y/N.  STATE WHAT AGENCY IS CONDUCTING THE 
INVESTIGATION 
5. MEDIA INTEREST: Y/N. IF SO STATE LOCAL OR NATIONAL 
6. LOCAL INTELLIGENCE OFFICER AND SECURITY PERSONNEL HAVE BEEN NOTIFIED: 
Y/N  
7. STATE ANY FURTHER ACTION BEING TAKEN./// 
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STANDARD OPREP-3 SIR MESSAGE FORMAT 
 

** All Personal Data in sample OPREP-3 for Suicide Ideation is fictitious 
** 
 

(CLASSIFICATION DETERMINED BY INFORMATION IN THE REPORT) 
TO:CMC WASHINGTON DC 
PPO CC: 
SUBJECT: OPREP-3SIR/M123456/001 
MSGID/GENADMIN/CMC WASHINGTON DC PPO 
POC// SUBJ/OPREP-3SIR/M123456/001 // 
REF/A/DOC/CMC/MCO 3504.2A// 
REF/B/TEL/CDO I MEF/XXXXXXZ XXX 20// (VOICE NOTIFICATION TO MCOC) 
NARR/REF A IS MCO ON OPREP-3SIR: SERIOUS INCIDENT REPORTS. REF 
B IS VOICE REPORT SUBMITTED TO THE MCOC.// 
POC/I. M. MARINE/GYSGT/I MEF ADJUTANT CHIEF/-/TEL:760-365-1234 
/EMAIL: IMMARINE@IMEF.USMC.MIL// 
GENTEXT/REMARKS/1.BASIC NARRATIVE REGARDING THE SITUATION, WHEN THE 
COMMAND WAS INFORMED, WHERE IT OCCURRED, CASUALTY STATUS. I.E. SNM 
INFORMED LEADERSHIP ON XXXXXXZ XXX 20, THAT WHILE IN THE BARRACKS… OR, 
WHILE AT CAMP LEJEUNE NAVAL HOSPITAL FOR A MEDICAL APPOINTMENT on 
XXXXXXZ XXX 20 SNM INFORMED...   
2. XXXXXXZ XXX 20 (DATE WHEN IDEATION OCCURRED) 
3. PERSONNEL INVOLVED: (ALL FIELDS ARE REQUIRED AND CANNOT BE OMITTED) 

A. RANK 
B. EDIPI 
C. BIRTHDATE 
D. UNIT ORGANIZATION 
E. SMALL UNIT POINT OF CONTACT INFORMATION (IMMEDIATE SUPERVISOR) 
F. POINT OF CONTACT FOR COMPETENT MEDICAL AUTHORITY 
G. ALCOHOL INVOLVED: Y/N/UNKNOWN 
H. LOCATION OF PERSONNEL INVOLVED 

4. INVESTIGATION: Y/N.  STATE WHAT AGENCY IS CONDUCTING THE 
INVESTIGATION 
5. MEDIA INTEREST: Y/N. IF SO STATE LOCAL OR NATIONAL 
6. LOCAL INTELLIGENCE OFFICER AND SECURITY PERSONNEL HAVE BEEN NOTIFIED: 
Y/N  
7. STATE ANY FURTHER ACTION BEING TAKEN./// 
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STANDARD PCR SUICIDE ATTEMPT FORMAT 
*** All Personal Data in sample PCRs is fictitious *** 

  
Report Type:  INIT  
  
Casualty Type:  Nonhostile  
  
Casualty Status:  NSI ILL/INJURY  
  
Casualty Category:  Self-Inflicted 
  
Report Number:  09207001  
  
Personnel Type:  Regular  
  
Personnel Affiliation:  Active Duty  
  
Personnel Category:  Obligated/Voluntary Service  
  
SSN (New/Old):  999-99-9999  
  
Last Name:  SMITHERS  
  
First Name:  LEROY  
  
Middle Name:  SCOTT  
  
Service:  United States Marine Corps  
  
Military Rank:  CAPT  
  
Military Unit of Assignment:  MWSG 38, MAG 36, 1ST MAW, OKINAWA, JAPAN  
  
Date/Time of Incident (New/Old):  20070220/2315  
  
Incident City:  OKINAWA  
  
Incident Country:  Japan  
  
Circumstance:  SUICIDE ATTEMPT, VERIFIED BY COMPETENT MEDICAL AUTHORITY. 
DISTRAUGHT OVER A PENDING DIVORCE AND THE RETURN OF HIS FAMILY TO THE 
STATES, CAPT SMITHERS INGESTED APPROX 45 TYLENOL TABLETS.  AT APPROX 0130, 
070221 CAPT SMITHERS CONTACTED EMS PERSONNEL AND REPORTED THE INCIDENT.  
EMS PERSONNEL TRANSPORTED SNO TO THE USNH CAMP LESTER FOR TREATMENT.  POC 
AT USNH CAMP LESTER IS DR. LEE, DSN: 314-623-7773.  
  
Diagnosis Info:  SUICIDE ATTEMPT, DRUG OVERDOSE.  
  
Duty Status:  Pass/Liberty  
  
Remarks:  SPOUSE AND CHILDREN OF SNO ARE IN LAS VEGAS, NV.  SNO DOES NOT 
DESIRE NOK TO BE NOTIFIED.  POC AT MWSG IS CAPT WALLACE, DSN: 314-622-9900 
OR COML: 011-83-453-7773.  PRELIMINARY INQUIRY CONDUCTED ON 20 FEB 07.  
CAUSE OF INJURY IS SELF-INFLICTED; NO COMMAND INVESTIGATION REQUIRED. 
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STANDARD PCR DEATH BY SUICIDE FORMAT 
*** All Personal Data in sample PCRs is fictitious *** 

 
Report Type:  INIT 
 
Casualty Type:  Nonhostile 
 
Casualty Status:  DECEASED 
 
Casualty Category:  Pending 
 
Report Number:  B8807008 
 
Personnel Type:  Regular  
 
Personnel Affiliation:  Active Duty 
 
Personnel Category:  Obligated/Voluntary Service 
 
SSN (New/Old):  999-99-9999 
 
Last Name:  BOSTON  
 
First Name:  GILBERT 
 
Middle Name:  JASON 
 
Service:  United States Marine Corps 
 
Military Rank:  SGT 
 
Military Unit of Assignment:  AT (TOW) CO, 8TH TANK BN, HIALEAH FL 
 
Date/Time of Incident (New/Old):  20070807/0350 
 
Incident City:  FT LAUDERDALE 
 
Incident State:  FL 
  
Circumstance:  SGT BOSTON WAS FOUND IN HIS HOME BY THE FT. LAUDERDALE POLICE 
DEPARTMENT WITH A GUNSHOT WOUND TO THE HEAD.  WITNESSES STATE SGT BOSTON WAS 
ARGUING WITH SOMEONE OVER THE TELEPHONE BEFORE HEARING A GUNSHOT. 
 
Date/Time of Death:  20070807/0350 
 
Place of Death City:  FT LAUDERDALE 
 
Place of Death State:  FL 
 
Cause of Death:  GUNSHOT WOUND TO HEAD 
 
Remarks:  PRELIMINARY INQUIRY (PI) INITIATED AND COMPLETED ON 07 AUG 2007.  
COMMAND INVESTIGATION (CI) REQUIRED AND INITIATED ON 07 AUG 2007.  SNM'S 
MANNER OF DEATH IS PENDING A DETERMINATION BY THE ARMED FORCES MEDICAL 
EXAMINER.  REMAINS ARE LOCATED AT BROWARD COUNTY CORONER; POC IS DR. SMITH AT 
555-555-5555. 
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 MARINE AND FAMILY PROGRAMS DIVISION (MF) 30-DAY DEATH OR SUSPECTED DEATH BY 
SUICIDE REPORT FORMAT  
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IDEATION 
 

CATEGORY 
OPREP-

3 
SIR 

Flash 
Notification 
to MFR COC 

 
PCR 

 
DODSER 

30 Day 
Brief 

Reportable in 
HQMC Stats 

Active Duty Yes 1 Yes No No No Yes 
Active Reserve (AR) Yes 1 Yes No No No Yes 
SMCR/IMA/IRR on ADOS Yes 1 Yes No No No Yes 
SMCR Drill Status Yes 1 Yes No No No Yes 
SMCR Non-Drill Status Yes 1 Yes No No No No 
IMA Drill Status Yes 1 Yes No No No Yes 
IMA Non-Drill Status Yes 1 Yes No No No No 
IRR No Yes No No No No 
Civilian-On Facility No No No No No No 
Civilian-Off Facility No No No No No No 
Active Duty Dependents No No No No No No 
Reserve Dependents No No No No No No 
 

ATTEMPT 
Requires Competent Medical Authority Determination (Name and POC number) 

 
  CATEGORY 

OPREP-
3 

SIR 

Flash 
Notification 
to MFR COC 

 
PCR 

 
*DODSER 

30 Day 
Brief 

Reportable in 
HQMC Stats 

Active Duty Yes 1 Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes 
Active Reserve (AR) Yes 1 Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes 
SMCR/IMA/IRR on ADOS Yes 1 Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes 
SMCR Drill Status Yes 1 Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes 
SMCR Non-Drill Status Yes 1 Yes No Yes No No 
IMA Drill Status Yes 1 Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes 
IMA Non-Drill Status Yes 1 Yes No Yes No No 
IRR No Yes No No No No 
Civilian-On Facility Yes 1 No Yes No No No 
Civilian-Off Facility No No No No No No 
Active Duty Dependents No Yes No No No No 
Reserve Dependents No Yes No No No No 

 
1 cc COMMARFORRES G3 G5 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MARINE FORCES RESERVE 
SUICIDE EVENT REPORTING REQUIREMENTS 
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SUICIDE 
 

CATEGORY 
OPREP-

3 
SIR 

Flash 
Notification 
to MFR COC 

 
PCR 

 
*DODSER 

30 Day 
Brief 

Reportable in 
HQMC Stats 

Active Duty Yes 1 Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes 
Active Reserve (AR) Yes 1 Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes 
SMCR/IMA/IRR on ADOS Yes 1 Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes 
SMCR Drill Status Yes 1 Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes 
SMCR Non-Drill Status Yes 1 Yes Yes Yes No Yes 
IMA Drill Status Yes 1 Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes 
IMA Non-Drill Status Yes 1 Yes Yes Yes No Yes 
IRR No Yes Yes No No No 
Civilian-On Facility Yes 1 Yes Yes No No No 
Civilian-Off Facility No Yes No No No No 
Active Duty Dependents No Yes Yes No No No 
Reserve Dependents No Yes No No No No 

 

1 cc COMMARFORRES G3 G5 
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DEFINITIONS 
 
Ad hoc - Impromptu or improvised updates/reports. 
 
Behavioral Health - The reciprocal relationship between human 
behavior, individually or socially, and the well-being of the body, 
mind, and spirit, whether the latter are considered individually or as 
an integrated whole. 
 
Competent Medical Authority (CMA) - A CMA is a U.S. military healthcare 
provider or a U.S. healthcare provider employed by or under contract or 
subcontract to the U.S. Government or U.S. Government contractor, per SECNAVINST 
5510.35D. All CMAs will be authorized to perform independent clinical practice 
according to Navy Regulations by the healthcare facility responsible for the 
provider’s competency and quality of care.  All CMAs (military, civilian, and 
contractor) will be specifically trained, per enclosure (4), paragraph 3 of 
SECNAVINST 5510.35D and be designated in writing per procedures established in 
SECNAVINST 5510.35D. 
 
Connectedness - The feeling of support and willingness to help. Involves 
the quality and number of connections one has with other people in social 
circle of family, friends, and acquaintances.  
 
Department of Defense Suicide Event Report (DoDSER) - A report that 
characterizes Service member suicide data through a coordinated, web-based data 
collection system.    
 
Ethos - The distinctive spirit of a culture. 
 
Intervention – A strategy or approach that is intended to prevent an 
outcome or alter the course of an existing challenge or stress, or 
situation; also known as “secondary prevention.”   
 
Lethal Means – Method for suicide or homicide that has a high 
likelihood of resulting in death (e.g., firearms, drugs, and poisons). 
 
Lethal Means Safety - Process of ensuring that highly lethal means of 
suicide or other prohibited abusive and harmful acts are out of reach 
during times of increased stress, when risk of such acts is 
heightened.   
 
Marine Corps Total Fitness (MCTF) - Delivers Warrior Readiness and 
Resilience through an integrated system that invests in prevention and skill-
building efforts to optimize warfighter performance, readiness, lethality, 
and resilience. Total Fitness optimizes Service-wide force longevity and 
performance through holistic human performance programs designed to 
strengthen the Force and Family. 
 
Marine Corps Suicide Prevention System - Organizational factors that 
include human resources, such as equipped and empowered leadership and 
prevention personnel; infrastructure, such as prevention-specific 
policy, resources, and data systems; and, collaborative relationships 
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within the Marine Corps and across other organizations.  
 
Mental Fitness - Engaged in healthy thinking and behaviors and 
building strong intellectual and emotional habits. Includes mindset, 
attitudes, and practices to help manage various stressors to optimize 
performance. Refers to the ability to integrate and improve cognitive, 
emotional, and behavioral capacities to optimize performance of METs and 
ensure mission readiness. 
 
Physical Fitness - Functional strength, agility, aerobic capacity, 
endurance, mobility, and a well-rounded fitness program. Possessing 
the knowledge, skills, attitudes, and resources necessary to build and 
sustain optimum performance, and avoid injury or rehabilitate 
injuries.  
 
Postvention – Response activities that should be undertaken in the 
immediate aftermath of a suicide that has impacted the unit. 
Postvention has two purposes: to help suicide attempt survivors cope 
with their grief and to prevent additional suicides. It also may 
provide an opportunity to disseminate accurate information about 
suicide, encourage help-seeking behavior, and provide messages of 
resilience, hope, and healing. Also known as “tertiary prevention.” 
 
Prevention – A strategy or approach that reduces the risk or delays 
the onset of adverse health problems or reduces the likelihood that 
an individual will engage in harmful behaviors. Also known as 
“primary prevention.”  
 
Prevention Activities – Policies, programs, or practices that aim to 
prevent self-directed harm and prohibited abusive or harmful acts.  
 
Prevention Personnel - Marines or DoD civilian personnel whose 
official duties (to include collateral and additional duties) involve 
prevention of self-directed harm and prohibited abusive or harmful 
acts and who attain and sustain prevention-specific knowledge and 
skills.   
 
Prevention Stakeholders - Individuals or organizations with equity in 
prevention of self-directed harm and prohibited abusive or harmful 
acts. 
 
Prevention System - Organizational factors that include human 
resources, such as equipped and empowered leadership and prevention 
personnel; infrastructure, such as prevention-specific policy, 
resources, and data systems; and collaborative relationships within 
the Marine Corps and across other organizations. In an optimized 
MCSPS, human resources attain and sustain prevention-specific 
knowledge and skills, productive and collaborative relationship form 
and strengthen, and infrastructure facilitates and institutionalizes 
effective planning, execution, evaluation, and quality improvement. 
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Primary Prevention – Stopping a harmful behavior before it occurs. Can be 
implemented for an entire group or population or individuals, whether or 
not they are at risk. Primary Prevention targets leaders, individual 
Marines, and bystanders.  
 
Protective Factors – Individual or environmental characteristics, 
conditions, or behavior that reduce the effects of stressful life events 
(e.g., inclusion, help-seeking behavior, financial literacy). These 
factors increase the ability to avoid risk and promote healthy behavior to 
thrive in all aspects of life.  
 
Public Health Approach – A prevention approach that impacts groups or 
populations of people versus treatment of individuals.  Public health 
focuses on preventing suicidal behavior before it ever occurs (primary 
prevention) and addresses a broad range of risk and protective factors.  
The public health approach values multi-disciplinary collaboration, which 
brings together many different perspectives and experiences to enrich and 
strengthen the solutions for the many diverse communities.  
 
Reintegration – Actions taken following a suicide-related event to 
ease transition of the Marine back into the workplace, another duty 
station, or civilian life. 
 
Risk - Exposure or vulnerability to harm, disease, or death. 
 
Risk Factors - Factors caused by stress, trauma, or other 
circumstances that cause a schism in protective factors.  Factors that 
make it more likely those individuals will develop a disorder or pre-
dispose one to high-risk for self-injurious behaviors.  Risk factors 
may encompass biological, psychological, or social factors in the 
individual, family, and environment.   
 
Risk /reduction - Methods for reducing the threat for suicidal 
ideations or behaviors.  Examples include, but not limited to, mental 
health screenings, counseling, and means reduction. 
 
Secondary Prevention - Describes the actions taken after a Marine is 
exposed to a trauma, is dealing with escalating stressors, or is 
progressively engaging in unhealthy stress responses; but before the 
Marine's state develops into a mental health crisis. 
 
Social Fitness - Building and maintaining healthy, positive 
relationships with peers, unit leaders, friends, family members, and 
the community. Includes being kind and respectful to others and being 
able to forgive self and others. 
 
Spiritual Fitness – Spiritual fitness is finding inner strength from a 
higher purpose. Marines look beyond themselves to more enduring sources of 
meaning and purpose that help them live out the core values of honor, 
courage, and commitment, live the warrior ethos, and exemplify the 
character expected of a United States Marine.  
 
Stigma - A set of negative and often untrue beliefs that a society or 
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group of people have about something. 
 
Suicide - Death caused by self-directed injurious behavior with an 
intent to die as a result of the behavior. 
 
Suicide Attempt - A non-fatal, self-directed, potentially injurious 
behavior with an intent to die as a result of the behavior; might not 
result in injury. 
 
Suicide Attempt Survivor – An individual who attempts to die by suicide, but 
does not die.  
 
Suicidal Behavior – Behaviors related to suicide, including 
preparatory acts, as well as suicide attempts and death. 
 
Suicidal Ideation – Thinking about, considering, or planning suicide.    
 
Suicide Prevention Program Coordinator (SPPC) - A Marine or Sailor, 
appointed in writing, which ensures subordinate commands are in 
compliance with Marine Corps Suicide Prevention System and maintains a 
roster of all subordinate command SPPOs.  The SPPC ensures coordination of 
resources for the commander by whom they are appointed in support of 
that commander’s suicide prevention efforts and ensures suicide 
prevention, intervention, and postvention resources are accessible to 
operating forces and subordinate commands. 
 
Suicide Prevention Program Officer (SPPO) - A Marine or Sailor, 
appointed in writing as a collateral duty that ensures coordination of 
resources for the commander’s unit suicide prevention program.  
Responsibilities of this collateral duty do not include clinician or 
therapy duty. 
 
Suicide Related Event – Includes all deaths by suicide, suicide 
attempts, and suicidal ideation. 
 
Tertiary Prevention - The comprehensive care that occurs after a 
Marine experiences a mental health crisis and/or the associated 
harmful behavior.  



 NAVMC 1720.1C 
 28 May 2025 

                                  C-5                   Enclosure (1) 

TERMS AND DEFINITIONS NO LONGER USED 
 
Committed Suicide – This terminology implies criminality, thereby 
contributing to the stigma experienced by those who have lost a loved 
one to suicide and discouraging suicidal individuals from seeking 
help. Alternate term:  death by suicide.  
 
Completed Suicide – This terminology implies achieve a desired 
outcome, whereas those involved in the mission of “reducing disease, 
premature death, and discomfort and disability” would view this even 
as undesirable.  Alternate term:  suicide.  
 
Failed Attempt – This terminology gives a negative impression of the 
person’s action, implying an unsuccessful effort aimed at achieving 
death.  Alternate term:  suicide attempt.  
 
Successful Suicide – This term implies achieving a desired outcome 
whereas those involved in the mission of “reducing disease, premature 
death, and discomfort and disability” would view this event as 
undesirable.  Alternate term:  suicide.  
 
Suicidality – This terminology is often used to refer simultaneously 
to suicidal thoughts and suicidal behavior.  These phenomena are 
vastly different in occurrence, associated factors, consequences and 
interventions so should be addressed separately.  Alternate term:  
suicidal behavior.  
 
Suicide Gesture, Manipulative act, and Suicide Threat – Each of these 
terms gives a value judgment with a negative impression of the 
person’s intent.  They are typically used to describe an episode of 
nonfatal, self-directed violence.  A more objective description of the 
event is preferable such as non-suicidal or self-directed violence.  
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GLOSSARY OF ACRONYMS 

 

AMHS Automatic Message Handling System                         

ACMC Assistant Commandant of the Marine Corps                  

AFMES Armed Forces Medical Examiner System 

CCP Community Counseling Program                              

CE Command Element 

CMC Commandant of Marine Corps                                

CMA Competent Medical Authority                               

DCIPS Defense Casualty Information Processing System            

DMCS Director of the Marine Corps Staff                        

DSRB Death by Suicide Review Board                             

DHA Defense Health Agency                                     

DoD  Department of Defense                                     

DoDSER Department of Defense Suicide Event Report                

DON Department of Navy                                        

DC M&RA Deputy Commandant, Manpower and Reserve Affairs           

EEO Equal Employment Opportunity                              

EMH Embedded Mental Health                                    

EPBHC Embedded Preventive Behavioral Health Capability          

ETMS2 Enterprise Task Management Tool                           

EPT Exception to Policy                                       

HQMC Headquarters Marine Corps                                 

IGMC Inspector General Marine Corps                            

I&I Inspector- Instructor                                     

MEF Marine Expeditionary Forces                               

MFPC Headquarters Marine Corps Casualty Section                

MF Marine and Family Programs Division                       

MCC Major Command Code                                        

MCCS Marine Corps Community Services                           

MCOC Marine Corps Operations Center                            

MCSPS Marine Corps Suicide Prevention System                    

MCTF Marine Corps Total Fitness                                

MFLC Military Family Life Counselor                            

MIP Marine Intercept Program                                  

MSC Major Subordinate Command                                 

MTF Medical Treatment Facility                                

NDS Not on Active-Duty Status                                 

OSCAR Operational Stress Control and Readiness                  

PCR Personnel Casualty Report                                 

PHOP Psychological Health Outreach Program                     
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PII                Personally Identifiable Information                       

PPO Plans Policy and Operations                               

PPI Primary Prevention Integrator 

RTC Regional Training Coordinator                             

SD Safety Division 

SARC Sexual Assault Response Coordinator                       

SIR Serious Incident Report                                   

SMITR Strengthen, Mitigate, Identify, Treat, and Reintegrate    

SPC Suicide Prevention Capability 

SPPC Suicide Prevention Program Coordinator                    

SPPO Suicide Prevention Program Officer                        

START Suicide Tracking and Reporting Tool                       

TO&E Table of Organization and End Strength                    

UMAPIT Unit Marine Awareness and Prevention Integrated Training  

VA Victim Advocate                                           
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Suicide Prevention Program Officer/Suicide Prevention Program 
Coordinator Appointment Letter Example 

 
From:  Commanding Officer 
 
Subj:  APPOINTMENT AS THE SUICIDE PREVENTION PROGRAM OFFICER 
 
Ref:  (a) MCO 1720.2A 
 
1.  Per the reference, you are hereby appointed as Suicide Prevention 
Program Officer (SPPO). 
 
2.  You are directed to familiarize yourself with reference (a) and 
acknowledge your assumption of duties by completing the receiving 
endorsement. 
 
3.  Your duties and responsibilities include the following: 
 
    a.  Provide the Commanding Officer with guidance regarding 
policies, procedures, and resources for suicide prevention. 
 
    b.  Ensure compliance with suicide reporting requirements, to 
include Department of Defense Suicide Event Report.  
 
    c.  Assist in the development of command risk management 
procedures, with support from the Embedded Preventative Behavioral 
Health Capability and other support services. 
 
    d.  Schedule and/or ensure completion of annual suicide prevention 
training, Unit Marine Awareness Prevention Integrated Training. 
 
    e.  Ensure suicide prevention messaging and support materials, to 
include hotline information, is readily available and accessible to 
the unit. 
 
4.  Your responsibilities do not include those of a clinician or 
mental health professional. 
 
5.  This appointment is revoked upon your transfer, reassignment from 
your present duties, or upon my direction. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
RECEIVING ENDORSEMENT 
 
From: 
To: 
1.  I have read and understand the above references and hereby assume 
the duties as the SPPO. 
 
Copy to: 
SNO 
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 NAVMC 1720.1C 
 28 May 2025 

                                  F-34                   Enclosure (1) 

 
 
 



 NAVMC 1720.1C 
 28 May 2025 

                                  F-35                   Enclosure (1) 

 
 
 
 



 NAVMC 1720.1C 
 28 May 2025 

                                  F-36                   Enclosure (1) 

 
 
 
 



 NAVMC 1720.1C 
 28 May 2025 

                                  F-37                   Enclosure (1) 

 
 
 
 



 NAVMC 1720.1C 
 28 May 2025 

                                  F-38                   Enclosure (1) 

 
 
 
 



 NAVMC 1720.1C 
 28 May 2025 

                                  F-39                   Enclosure (1) 

 
 
 



 NAVMC 1720.1C 
 28 May 2025 

                                  F-40                   Enclosure (1) 

 
 
 
 


